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a feeling of nostalgia or excite-
ment.  

WRABA is a Diamond Sponsor 
of the 2-day event. WRABA 
has been the premier sponsor 
since Star City Motor Mad-
ness’ first year in 2002. 

As anyone who has attended 
the cruise can attest, William-
son Road and its businesses are 
in the spotlight the evening of 
the cruise as literally thousands 
of cars cruise the road and 
thousands of spectators set up 
lawn chairs along the sidewalk  
Continued on Page 2 

10th Anniversary Star City Motor Madness 
Cruise Night June 24th 

City of Roanoke Project Update 

Aviation Drive and Towne Square Blvd  
Intersection Improvements 

Star City Motor Madness once 
again comes to Williamson 
Road, Friday, June 24th from 
6pm to 10pm. This is the big-
gest single event on William-
son Road each year. Many 
Williamson Road retailers say 
this is their best day of the 
year. 

In its 10th year, Star City Mo-
tor Madness is a massive 
“cruise-in” on Williamson 
Road on Friday followed by a 
500+ car show in downtown 
Roanoke the next day from 
10am to 4pm. 

Williamson Road has long 
been the road for cruising, 
especially in the 1950s and 
1960s when Williamson 
Road was virtually the only 
way into and out of the 
north side of Roanoke. 

Cruises occur throughout 
the U.S. as a celebration of 
America’s passion for the 
automobile.   Typically 

cruises consist of antique 
cars and customized cars. 
Star City Motor Madness 
however is open to any auto 
enthusiast whose car evokes 

Have you ever taken the 
“wrong” turn trying to get to 
the Airport?  Ever been caught 
in a line of cars waiting to get 
from Williamson Road to Val-
ley View Mall?  Ever won-
dered why you cannot go di-
rectly from Sam’s Club to Val-
ley View Mall?  You are not 
alone and the City of Roanoke 
is working to make the answer 
to each of these questions 
“NO.” 

In March 2011, construction 
began on a project to simplify 
access to the Airport, provide 
access from the area around 

Sam’s Club and Kroger di-
rectly to Aviation Drive, and 
reduce some of the traffic 
demand on Hershberger 
Road.  The project at the 
intersection of Aviation 
Drive and Towne Square 
Boulevard is a joint effort 
funded by the Roanoke Re-
gional Airport Commission, 
the Virginia Department of 
Transportation, and the City 
of Roanoke.  The approxi-
mately $2 million project is 
expected to be completed 
prior to the Thanksgiving 
Holiday this year.   
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Main Street News 

The project combines Town 
Square Boulevard, Thirlane 
Road and the Airport entrance 
into a single intersection with 
Aviation Drive. The new inter-
section will include a traffic 
signal to permit full access in 
all directions. Thirlane Road 
will become one-way from its 
existing intersection with Her-
shberger Road traveling to-
ward Aviation Drive.  Traffic 
going to businesses along Thir-
lane Road will use the existing 
access from Hershberger Road 
to Thirlane Road.   
Continued on Page 3 



Helen Davis Trenor Donates a 1928 Police 
Review to the City Police department 

ing Center on Williamson 
Road. 

 

Williamson Road - Over 150 
Businesses to serve you! 

Helen Trenor and her sister 
Virginia Meredith found they 
owned a 1928 Police Review 
in near mint condition!  Po-
lice Reviews are an annual 
report of the City Police De-
partment that include photos 
of the officers  and listings of 
the crimes in the prior year.  

It is a report of the depart-
ment at that time.  They 
are a fascinating piece of 
history.  Helen & Virginia’s 
family were friends of for-
mer Roanoke Police Chief 
W.J. Rigney (1920 to 
1921) and believe it may 
have been his! 

On April 21st they pre-
sented the Review to Chief 
Perkins.  It is now a part of 
their historical records. 

Helen has been a greatly 
appreciated volunteer at 
WRABA for many years.  
She used to own Tate Sew-

10th Anniversary Star City Motor Madness 
Cruise Night June 24th (Con’t) 

free. For car enthusiasts 
there is no charge to cruise, 
though parking at Berglund 
Credit Line is $10 and across 
the street from Berglund is 
$5. To show a car down-
town the next day the fee is 
$25.  

For more information visit 
www.starcitymotormadness
.com. 

Continued from Page 1 

from Civic Mall all the way 
to Happy’s Flea Market. In 
an effort to reduce conges-
tion, beginning this year 
outside lanes of Williamson 
Road will be open only to 
cruising vehicles and inside 
lanes for through traffic. 

Throughout the evening 
cruisers can park and specta-
tors may enjoy the vehicles 
up close at Berglund Credit 
Line. Food and entertain-
ment will be available. 

By 2010 Star City Motor 
Madness had achieved na-
tional status as one of the 
premiere automotive events 

in the United States. This 
was due to the Roanoke 
event being featured on na-
tionwide TV on the SPEED 
Channel program, “My Clas-
sic Car,” with Dennis Gage. 
You can view the episode 
online at 

 www.myclassiccar.com/
episode/15/07/ 

Star City Motor Madness 
draws from throughout the 
Mid-Atlantic and beyond. 
Through fees from the par-
ticipants and donations from 
sponsors, the event raises 
money for the Virginia Mu-
seum of Transportation. For 
spectators all activities are 

 
Wendy J. Jones,  

WRABA Executive Director 
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Williamson 
Road 
 
Over 150 
Businesses 
 
To Serve you! 

From The Desk of WRABA’s Executive Director 

 

Cruise Night Friday June 24th! 



Roanoke County Projects Update 
Submitted by Megan Cronise, Roanoke County Planning Department 

City of Roanoke Project Update 

Aviation Drive and Towne Square Blvd  
Intersection Improvements (Con’t) 

s ignalizat ion ( f lashing 
WALK signs) to the Wil-
liamson Road and Friend-
ship Lane/Gander Way 
traffic signals. 

Please contact Megan 
Cronise by email at 
mcronise@roanokecountyva.gov 
or by phone at (540)772-
2068 extension 282 for 
more information on any of 
the above topics. 

 

The Plantation Road Cor-
ridor Study, incorporating 
the following data is an-
ticipated to be completed 
by Kimley-Horn and As-
sociates for the Virginia 
Department of Transpor-
tation (VDOT) by late 
summer: 

1. Traffic, bicycle and 
pedestrian counts 
2. Level of Service 
analysis 
3. Trip, speed and crash 
data collection for several 
intersections 
4. Sight distance study 
for crosswalks 
5. Traffic signalization 

warrants 
Bicycle and pedestrian ac-
commodation alternatives 
A Request for Proposals 
will also be released shortly 
for detailed surveying and 
engineered design of the 
proposed Plantation Road 
streetscape improvements, 
to be funded by VDOT 
Revenue Sharing Funds 
awarded for FY 2010-11 
and Roanoke County 
matching funds. 

Roanoke County is also 
requesting funding through 
the same VDOT Revenue 
Sharing program for FY 
2011-12 to add pedestrian 
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Additionally, Towne Square  

Boulevard will be widened 
to allow traffic to exit the 
Crossroads Mall area di-
rectly back to Aviation 
Drive/ Valley View Boule-
vard.  This simplified access 
is expected to eliminate the 
significant delays experi-
enced especially by weekend 
traffic trying to get from the 
Williamson Road area to 
Valley View Mall.   

In February, the City 

awarded a construction 
contract to Branch High-
ways, a local construction 
firm, for the project.  
Work began in March and 
is scheduled to continue 
until Thanksgiving.  Initial 
efforts include work to 
widen Towne Square 
Boulevard and modify the 
flyover ramp from Her-
shberger Road.  During 
the summer, work will 
begin at the Airport en-
trance.  Existing traffic 
patterns will remain until 

The intersection of Williamson 
and Plantation Roads as pre-
sented in the Hollins Area Plan/
Plantation Road Bicycle, Pedes-
trian & Streetscape Improve-
ment Project 
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“This simplified access is 
expected to eliminate the 
significant delays 
experienced especially by 
weekend traffic …” 

Summer 2011     

such time as the traffic sig-
nal becomes operational.  
By the time you begin your 
holiday travels and shop-
ping, work will be com-
plete and travel patterns 
will be greatly simplified in 
this area of the City.   

For questions or more de-
tailed information on the 
project, contact Mark 
Jamison, Transportation 
Division Manager, with the 
City of Roanoke at 853-
2676. 

Hollins Area Plan / Plantation Road Bicycle,        
Pedestrian and Streetscape Improvement Project 




